
REGULAR MEETING 

 

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Education of Sandwich Community Unit School District #430, DeKalb, 

Kendall, and LaSalle Counties, Illinois was held on Tuesday, August 17, 2021 at 7:00 pm at Sandwich Middle 

School. 

 

ROLL CALL    

 

Present: President Miller, Vice President Schroeder, Secretary Saitta, Englehart, Wilson, Scharenberg & Morse 

 

BOARD SALUTES 

 

The Board saluted Mrs. Monica Winckler, 4th grade teacher at Herman E. Dummer School for her participation 

in the DeKalb County Farm Bureau Ag in the Classroom literacy program; and to Chief Jim Bianchi of the 

Sandwich Police Department for his leadership and participation in securing grant funding to supply classrooms 

with safety bags. 

 

APPROVE MINUTES, EXPENDITURES, INVESTMENT PLANS  

 

Mr. Schroeder moved, seconded by Mr. Wilson to approve the minutes of the July 13, 2021 regular meeting and 

the minutes of the August 4, 2021 IVVC Board meeting and the current expenditures, payroll, and investment 

plans.               

  

Ayes: Englehart, Wilson, Schroeder, Scharenberg, Saitta, Morse & Miller   Nays: None    MOTION CARRIED 

 

REPORT ON ADVANCED PLACEMENT RESULTS 

 

During the 2020-2021 school year, Sandwich High School students enrolled in Advanced Placement (AP) 

courses and choosing to take the AP exam performed very well.  SHS did outperform the state and global mean 

scores on all AP exams.  Subjects included US History, Calculus AB, Comparative Government and Politics, 

U.S. Government and Politics, Macroeconomics and English Language and Composition.  Congratulations to 

our students and staff for this academic accomplishment last school year.   

 

REPORT ON CLASSROOM SAFETY BAGS AND GRANT 

 

The safety committee worked with Chief Bianchi to secure grants for over $20,000 to purchase supplies and 

materials to provide safety bags for every classroom.  Chief Bianchi was thanked for his participation.  

 

AUDIENCE TO VISITORS 

 

Citizens in attendance voiced their opinions of not wanting the district to follow Governor Pritzger’s August 4, 

2021 Executive Order mandating masks to be worn inside all school building.   

 

Due to the Executive Order, it was announced the District would be following the Executive Order.   
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ADJOURNMENT   
 

Mr. Schroeder moved, seconded by Mr. Morse to adjourn the August 17, 2021 Regular Board Meeting.   

 

Ayes: Englehart, Wilson, Schroeder, Scharenberg, Saitta, Morse & Miller   Nays: None    MOTION CARRIED 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 

 

______________________________       ____________________________________ 

    President                    Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 


